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sustainable behavior change. I realized 
research was what I was really interested 
in, so that I could help to answer these 
questions. After a Clinical Health Psy-
chology postdoctoral fellowship at the 
University of Texas Medical Branch and 
a research postdoctoral fellowship with 
Tom Baranowski, PhD at the Children’s 
Nutrition Research Center, Baylor College 
of Medicine, I accepted a tenure track fac-
ulty position at the University of Houston 
in Nutrition and Obesity Studies.

Could you please summarize your cur-
rent research for us?

My research focuses on understanding, 
preventing, and correcting overeating 
behaviors in the early family unit. Among 
children, my work has shown that parent-
ing practices, racial/ethnic background, 
reporting bias, physical activity, and social 
desirability all influence the association 
between eating behaviors and weight 
status among children. Among pregnant 
women, I have found that pre-pregnancy 
eating behaviors and knowledge of ges-
tational weight gain recommendations 
and risks are related to total gestational 
weight gain. My long-term goal is to de-
velop evidence based interventions for 
prevention of chronic health disease and 
health disparities.

How did you become involved/ interest-
ed in your current line of research?

I have always been interested in health, 
wellness, nutrition, and physical activity. 
While I find disease treatment and man-
agement interesting, I am even more so 
interested in prevention. The research 
shows obesity risk begins in-utero if not 
sooner! Therefore, I am interested in obe-
sity prevention in the early family unit.

Tracey Ledoux, PhD, RD, FAND is an As-
sociate Professor of Nutrition and Obesity 
Studies in the Department of Health and 
Human Performance at the University 
of Houston. In her current position she 
studies overeating behaviors, teaches un-
dergraduate and graduate courses, and 
serves the university and her profession 
in various leadership roles, including sec-
retary of the Academy’s Research Dietet-
ics Practice Group. Please read below to 
learn about her fascinating career in nu-
trition and eating behaviors.

Dr. Ledoux, please tell us about your 
background. How did you get to where 
you are now?

I earned a bachelor’s degree in Human 
Nutrition from the University of Massa-
chusetts at Amherst and went on to do a 
combined dietetic internship and Master 
of Science (MS)  program in Clinical Nutri-
tion at the University of Memphis. My first 
position after finishing my internship was 
as the Clinical Nutrition Manager of Delta 
Medical Center, a small community hospi-
tal in Memphis, TN. Although it provided 
me a good foundation in Medical Nutri-
tion Therapy, I found it deeply unsatisfy-
ing. I was often frustrated at how few of 
my patients were able to make sustain-
able behavior changes. I decided to re-
turn to school for a MS degree in Commu-
nity Counseling, so that I could develop 
my counseling skills. While in this pro-
gram, I began to realize how little I knew 
about human behavior, motivation, and 
change processes, so I decided to pursue 
my doctorate in Counseling Psychology 
at Oklahoma State University. During this 
time, I became aware of the fact that the 
frustration I felt as a clinician was not due 
to my own inabilities but rather the lack of 
knowledge we all had on how to facilitate 

What advice would you give to a young 
researcher for developing a successful 
line of research?

My first piece of advice would be to take 
your time. Grades matter, so be sure to 
take your time getting good grades as an 
undergrad to make you more competi-
tive for graduate school. You will be more 
competitive on the academic job market 
with more publications in peer reviewed 
high impact journals, and these publica-
tions take time to produce. My second 
piece of advice would be to find incred-
ible mentors. It will serve you better to 
have a graduate and postdoctoral advi-
sor who is well-funded and considered 
a leader in your general field of interest 
than to have an advisor who studies the 
exact thing you are interested in with less 
visibility and experience.

What are your career goals?

My long-term research goal is to develop 
evidence-based interventions to prevent 
childhood obesity in early childhood and 
to prevent excess gestational weight gain. 
My professional goal is to be promoted to 
full Professor in the next 5-8 years and 
possibly consider university administra-
tion.

How has your affiliation with the Acad-
emy impacted your career progression?

As an instructor and mentor of nutrition 
students and dietitians, I am interested in 
helping them to deliver evidence-based 
practice and the Academy has a number 
of resources I have been able to use in 
the classroom toward this goal. My own 
research has benefitted from a grant from 
the foundation in 2013. Through involve-
ment with the RDPG I have been able to 
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